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19 December 2003

Mr Jonathan Curtis

Secretary

Select Committee on Medicare

Suite S 130

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Mr Curtis,

The Australian Association of Pathology Practices Inc (AAPP) is the industry body

representing the interests an estimated 85% of private pathology practices in Australia. We

took the opportunity in June 2003 to respond and seek clarification on issues raised in the ‘A Fairer Medicare” package (attached for reference) and we appreciate this opportunity to once again submit our comments.

The Terms of Reference on both Fairer Medicare and Medicare PLUS focus on general practice, the links between efficient and effective primary healthcare and the availability of affordable, quality and cost effective medical services for all ages. An added focus with Medicare PLUS is the governments proposed workforce measures. All of these issues impact on and are inseparable from the provision of pathology and its services.

In promoting access to general practice and by potentially increasing the number of general practitioners the proposed reforms are likely to increase the demand for secondary services, particularly pathology. It is important to recognize the consequential effects of such policies on Commonwealth outlays on pathology and other areas of health expenditure. Pathology has been funded under capped funding agreements and we are about to commence negotiations on a new memorandum of understanding to commence in July 2004. We and the government will need to take this into account. Neither the public nor private sectors could absorb the consequent effects of this proposed reform if the increased demand were to be borne within fixed funding limits.

The committee could also consider the issue of “pay doctor” cheques within the suggested reforms of payment and reimbursement proposed. The less than timely generation of these cheques by the Health Insurance Commission and posting them to patients’ addresses for subsequent forwarding to the medical practice is cumbersome and unreliable.  There is no incentive for patients to forward them promptly; indeed it is commonly asserted that they are deposited in accounts other than those of the medical service providers. Medicare was meant to increase the efficiency of medical practice bookkeeping, but the current system obliges the cost of a comprehensive debtors system. We would suggest that within the reforms of claim processing and reimbursement consideration should be given to either changing the address details on “pay doctor” cheques to the medical provider or making this payment directly and electronically. 

Another matter that may be peripheral to the committee’s deliberations, but is a parallel issue, is post-graduate training. There is an inadequate pathology workforce and no strategy in place to correct this. Already private pathology enterprises are embarking on training pathologists, but neither the Federal or state governments are providing funding to underwrite this training. The AAPP endorses the Royal College of Pathologists of Australasia in their attempts to highlight the critical nature of this shortage of trained pathologists.

AAPP thanks you for the opportunity to comment. We would be happy to clarify any of the above issues raised.

Yours sincerely

Mr David Kindon 

Chief Executive Officer

AAPP

